
From Regina’s Desk 

This feature includes selected corre-

spondence into and out of our email 

box, our mailbox, and voicemail.  We 

are delighted to share moments of 

gratitude, outreach, and connection.   

 

 “I finally got around to reading 

the Valley Living article,” wrote one reader. 

The Sadie Rose Foundation “gives hope to 

many of us still searching.” 

 One attendee at our candlelight memorial 

service thanked us with the following mes-

sage: “I wanted to take a moment to write 

and let you know special the SRF ceremony 

was for me. Since my son passed, I’ve found 

it so hard to talk about him…The miracle of 

last night was that one of [my son’s] dear 

friends who lives in Texas (and made the 

trip for his service) called while I was in 

church last night. I texted him to let him 

know where I was. He replied that [my son] 

had been heavy on his mind and asked if it 

was too late for me to light a candle for him 

for my son. I’ll support your ministry in any 

way that I can. You’re a blessing to so many 

people and to me. For that, I thank you.”  

 Whenever we hear from some-

one we haven’t personally reached 

out to, we always ask the question, 

“How did you hear about us?”  

     One recent connection was 

made through a SRF mom, who 

met another parent at a Mended 

Little Hearts fundraiser. After they exchanged 

email addresses and correspondence, she be-

came a regular online visitor to our website. “I 

have been following your site,” she wrote, “and 

wish that I was closer to help with all of the 

wonderful events that you all do.  I would love 

to attend the ceremony in honor of our son, but 

we are a couple of hours away and with another 

little one at home, it may not work out.” She 

went on to submit a photo of her son for the 

candlelight slideshow and to make a contribu-

tion in his memory.  

 Rod Mebane, of Geneva, Il., emailed the 

SRF a poem he had recently written to hon-

or his daughter Emma’s birthday. She 

would have been 22 this year. To read Rod’s 

poem titled “Santa Lost A Child,” visit his 

Facebook page or send us an email. 
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Miss our last newsletter? 

All newsletters can be 

viewed on our website. 

For a hard copy, contact 

our office.  

“Because the path of grief after losing a child should never be walked alone” 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 382 Dayton, VA 22821  

Physical address: 206 Main Street Suite B Dayton, VA 22821 

www.sadierosefoundation.org ~ 540-810-0307~ office@sadierosefoundation.org 

Support groups, Internet community, One-on-one lay counseling, Remembrance events 

 

2—Miscarriage Support 

Meeting, 6:30 pm 

9—Monthly Support  

Coffee, 9:30 am 

13—Bereaved Parent 

Support Meeting, 7 pm 

24—Bereaved Family 

Support Meeting 

See details and       

locations for all  

events inside this 

newsletter 

In Our Mailbox 

* If you would like to 

share your story of loss 

and how the Sadie Rose 

Foundation has impacted 

your grief journey, please 

contact our office.  

* If you know of someone 

who might benefit from 

the support we offer, 

please help us make the 

connection.  

* Subscribe to the SRF 

website to receive an 

email each time we    

publish a blog.  Visit our 

website and subscribe in 

the top right-hand      

corner.   

 

Lauren Jefferson and Kassandra 

Lambert contributed to this        

newsletter.  

I love the opportunities that providing non-

clinical support offers. I love that I can sit with 

others in their grief and experience it with 

them.  I love that I often need the tissues 

handy as much as the person sitting close by. 

Recently in our office, a mother cried into 

my arms, “Death has to be better than the hell 

I am living right now.” As a believer in God’s 

promises of heaven, I fought the urge to tell 

her, “Yes, ultimately I believe that.” But as a 

mother who has experienced that depth of sor-

row, I just held her and allowed her to feel it. 

Later I encouraged her to be open to experienc-

ing hope and joy and peace again in this life.   

Another mom asked if I could meet her for 

coffee and then shop for a Christmas blouse 

together.  She would be traveling to visit family 

and wasn’t sure how to even approach the holi-

days. 

I remember those days. At times, I still 

experience them, but not nearly as often as I 

did in the first year or two of my grief. Trying 

to carry on with normal life was often difficult: 

in a few instances, grief and/or anxiety envel-

oped me so strongly that I left items in the cart 

and exited the store.  

I carry a little ceramic angel that Lee’s 

parents gave us after Sadie died. A few years 

ago, I accidently broke the angel into multiple 

pieces while transporting it to our annual can-

dlelight ceremony. Since then, it has stayed 

wrapped in a bag in my pocketbook to remind 

me of my own brokenness and to offer grace to 

others in theirs.  

To companion others in their grief in these 

unique and special ways is a gift to me. To 

share the tears, the laughter, the sorrow, the 

hope in natural friendship fulfills me from the 

depths of my soul. I appreciate your friendship, 

your prayers, your support, as we celebrate all 

the ways we have been blessed this past year.  

We enter 2014 with humility, with vision, and 

with purpose, and we pray that we can contin-

ue to shine a light of hope into darkest nights—

“because the path of grief after losing a child 

should never be walked alone.” 



 

 

One-on-one support is available at our office by appointment. Call Regina at 540-810-4351 or 

email regina@sadierosefoundation to schedule a time.  

We also have several private Facebook groups, one for bereaved parents and one for those 

who are pregnant after a loss. This is in addition to our public Facebook page. Feel free to 

request to join these groups that apply. 

 

Parents who are willing to talk if you are interested 

Frank Bennett—540–3839082—lost infant. Frank also has a bereaved dad’s support forum 

on Facebook called “Daddy’s Breath.”  

Tanya Bennett—540-383-9077—also on Facebook. Lost infant 

Daniel and Naomi Lambert—540-433-8894—lost two infants. Also have teenagers as sibling 

support  

Anita Thompson—540-209-3251—also on Facebook. Grandparent/parent support 

Lee Harlow—540-480-4928 and Regina Harlow—540-810-4351—also on Facebook. Lost 

infant 

Suzy LaBonte—540-833-4185—HopeForLife@juno.com. Lost teenager. Hosts a support 

group called “Lanterns of Hope” for those who have lost a loved one to suicide.  

Angie Magenhofer—momofclbl@gmail.com—also on Facebook. Stillbirth and miscarriage 

 

If you would like to be added to this list as a volunteer support contact, please contact us.  
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Additional support 

Jan 2: Miscarriage Support Meeting, 

6:30 p.m. at our office at 206 Main Street 

Dayton.  

Jan 9: Monthly Support Coffee, Sadie 

Rose office, 9:30—11:30 a.m.. Come and go 

as you please.  ***Children are usually 

present at this event.  

Jan 13: Bereaved Parent Support 

Meeting, Adults only, 7 p.m. at our office, 

206 Main Street Dayton, VA. CƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 

ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǎǘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ŀƎŜΦ  

Jan 24: Bereaved Family Support 

Meeting, Sunrise Church of the Brethren, 7 

p.m. Sibling support and childcare available. 

Families welcome.  

Weekly Online Support Chat, Sundays, 9 

P.M.  EST. To participate, visit our website 

and click on the large “Support Group” 

button on the right sidebar.  

One-on-One appointments available by 

contacting Regina at 540-810-4351 or 

regina@sadierosefoundation.org. 

aƛǎŎŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ǘƘŜ 

ŬǊǎǘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ LƴŦƻǊƳŀƭ 

/ƻũŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜŘ tŀǊŜƴǘ 

aŜŜǝƴƎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜŘ 

CŀƳƛƭȅ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ {ƻƳŜ 

ŜȄŎŜǇǝƻƴǎ ŀǇǇƭȅΣ ǎƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ 

ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŀƴŘ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ƻƊŜƴΦ  

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜΦ   

#ÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ÏÆ %ÖÅÎÔÓ 2014 Events 

As we look to the year 

ahead, we already have a 

number of events on our 

calendar.  Besides the 

weekly online support 

chats and the various 

monthly support meetings, 

we are planning fundrais-

ers that include a Tupper-

ware Bingo in the spring 

and the annual June 5K 

Remembrance 

Run/Walk.  (Watch for 

dates and details for both 

in upcoming newsletters.)  

Remembrance events in-

clude the annual Memori-

al Picnic and Balloon 

Release on June 27; the 

Remembering Our Ba-

bies Walk on October 15; 

and the annual Candle 

Lighting Ceremony De-

cember 14.   

We also plan to offer two 

grief workshops: òSoul 

Care: simple techniques to 

care for the grieving souló 

and òHelping others to 

honor our brokenness.ó 

We also hope to offer a 

Bible study focused on 

moving òBeyond a Broken 

Heart.ó Your suggestions 

for events and fundraisers 

are always helpful. 

With deepest gratitude, we 

thank everyoneñ

volunteer, donor, event co-

ordinator, peer supporter, 

errand-runner, refreshment 

provider, and doers of oth-

er tasksñwho helps make 

this support possible. You 

all are a vital part of what 

we do.  

Suggested Items for Donation  

 We are often asked what donated items 

would help us. Here is a list of things we can al-

ways use: tissues, K -cups for the Keurig coffee 

maker (any flavor) for our monthly coffees and of-

fice support meetings, pre -packaged snacks for 

support meetings, bottled water and other drinks. 

We also need small comforting items for care 

packages such as knitted or stuffed angels, hank-

ies, boxes of òcomfortingó teas, and aromatherapy 

items. We have a great and constant need for 

prayer shawls! Thank you for the many ways you 

help provide this support!  
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Name:               Parents                                     DOB                       DOD 

Ayanna Harris   Andrea      01/06/2002 01/06/2002 

Alex Johns   Erica Johns     01/07/2009 01/07/2009 

Alec Krumpter   Billy and Julie     12/16/2011 01/09/2012 

Kate Beagle   Beryl and Angela     01/17/2011 08/31/1012 

Alec Krumpter   Billy and Julie     12/16/2011 01/09/2012 

Aaron Birkett   Deborah and Erick     10/14/1979 01/18/1983 

Triston Hawk   James and Tonya     01/19/2009 01/19/2009 

Jeb Brumfield   Jarion and Laurie        01/23/2012 

Muhammed Debyan  Zena Debyan Ballou Jr    12/09/2008 01/25/2009 

Jackson Reel   Clifford Reel     01/27/1996 10/30/2012 

    Donald and Vonda Johnston 

Cheyenne Foltz   Jamie and Amanda     10/30/1996 08/30/2007 

Mary Rorrer   Kristi      11/19/2007 01/30/2008 

Victoria Marciewicz  Pamela Walker     01/31/1994 02/25/2011 

 

Please take time to remember these families and their children gone too soon. To submit your childôs information or to correct or complete 

missing information, or to request your child be removed from our list, please fill out the appropriate form on our website under the       

newsletter tab or contact our office.  

January Remembrances  

The holidays are over, now what? 

Overcoming the January blues that might follow 

By Regina Cyzick Harlow 

For many bereaved parents, the an-

ticipation and dread leading up to the 

holidays can be worse than the actual 

days themselves. In the whirlwind of 

gatherings and dinners, we get to the 

other side and realize that somehow we 

made it through.  

Then January shows itself, that 

dreaded month where nothing happens. 

Everyone is coming down off the holiday 

highs and settling back into the hum-

drum of ordinary life. That’s when the 

weight of our pain can crush our spirits 

and bring our emotional lows even lower. 

The silence is deafening, the quietness 

unbearable. We are left alone with the 

memories of our children. Our grief and 

our pain can become the thing that de-

fines us.  

That’s where The Sadie Rose Foun-

dation comes in. We hope to be one of 

many elements of support in the lives of 

those who are grieving the loss of their 

child/children. We do that through week-

ly online support chats, monthly support 

meetings, individual office appointments, 

special remembrance ceremonies, and 

other events. 

Whether bereaved families only take 

part in remembrance ceremonies to hon-

or the memory of their children or be-

come fully engaged in all aspects of our 

support, we welcome you with open arms. 

Together we cry, we laugh, and we be-

come family.  

We come from all walks of life. Our 

stories of loss are all unique and yet it is 

the very tie that binds us. We find com-

fort in the company of strangers, because 

those strangers understand. Together we 

bear each other’s burdens and united we 

lift each other up. Those blues become 

manageable, that pain, bearable, those 

memories, cherished with you by others 

that understand. And in reaching out to 

other bereaved families, we somehow 

find ourselves to be the ones comforted.  

We are here for you, remembering 

with you, as we face a new year without 

our children. We invite you to participate 

in any or all elements of the support we 

offer. Regardless of how long ago or re-

cent your loss, we welcome you as 

strangers no longer, but fellow bereaved 

families coping shoulder-to-shoulder in a 

life we never imagined for ourselves.  

Please share our wishes for a gentle 

and peaceful 2014. 

 “Grief can awaken us to new 

values and new and deeper appreciations.  

Grief can cause us to reprioritize things 

in our lives, to recognize what’s really 

important and to put it first. Grief can 

heighten our gratitude as we cease taking 

the gifts life bestows on us for granted.  

Grief can give us the wisdom of being 

with death. Grief can make death the 

companion on our left who guides us and 

gives us advice. None of this growth 

makes the loss good and worthwhile, but 

it is the good that comes out of the bad. 

~ Roger Bertschausen” 

 

At our candle lighting ceremony, 

Tammi Privott so bravely shared with us 

the gift of her son’s life and how she con-

tinues to experience gifts from him even 

after his death.  

I can appreciate the quote at left, 

because I too have experienced gifts from 

the darkest night of sorrow. I have, often 

unconsciously, reprioritized my life to 

focus on the gifts around me. Death is a 

companion that guides me. When I am 

overwhelmed with unending “to-do” lists, 

I quickly justify the importance of letting 

go to focus on our living children; when 

the kids are sick or cranky, I am thank-

ful for cries and temper tantrums; when 

Lee is late coming home from work, I am 

thankful that he is such a wonderful hus-

band, father, and provider for our family.  

My deepest sorrow has enabled me to 

experience my greatest joys more fully.  

What are ways your priorities have 

changed since the death of your 

child/grandchild/sibling? What are things 

you no longer take for granted?  Send us 

a few sentences or paragraphs and we 

will publish them in an upcoming news-

letter.  

 

 



The Sadie Rose Foundation is a Shenandoah Valley-based non-profit organization that offers support 

to families that have experienced the death of a child, including through pregnancy loss and         

miscarriage. All our support and outreach is free of charge. Donations appreciated. For a complete 

list of our services, visit our website and click on the “Support and Outreach” tab or contact our    

office at 540-810-0307, office@sadierosefoundation.org, www.sadierosefoundation.org.  

The Sadie Rose Foundation 

P.O. Box 382 

Dayton, VA 22821 

January  2014  

Candle Lighting Ceremony 2013 Photos 

Photo Credit: Tanya Bennett. See more photos on our website and Facebook Page 


